
 

The Jewell City Council met in Regular Session Monday, September 27, 2021, at Jewell City 

Hall starting at 7:00 p.m.  Mayor Reiter called the meeting to order with Council Members: 

Outzen, Lorenzen and Winborn present.  Absent – Roethler and Young.                          

  

APPROVE MINUTES OF SEPTEMBER 13, 2021, REGULAR SESSION: Winborn made a 

motion to approve the minutes of September 13, 2021, Regular Session.  Outzen seconded the 

motion.  Roll Call 3 – 0.  Motion carried.  

  

CONSENT AGENDA:  a) Addition to agenda, b) Claims 

With no addition to the consent agenda, Outzen made a motion to approve the consent agenda.                               

Lorenzen seconded the motion.  Roll Call 3 – 0.  Motion carried. 

 

***Young arrived at 7:04 p.m.*** 

 

EMPLOYEE / PUBLIC WORKS TECHNICIAN:  Mayor Reiter introduced Trevor Swenson to 

the City Council.  Mr. Swenson has accepted the job offer to be employed by the City of Jewell as 

the new Public Works Technician.  His tentative start date will be Tuesday, October 12, 2021. 

 

CITY CLERK / IOWA CERTIFIED MUNICIPAL CLERK DESIGNATION: City Clerk  

Cathy Siefken completed the required courses and received the Iowa Certified Municipal Clerk 

certification.  The City Council had previously discussed and approved a $2.00/hour raise in 

recognition of her obtaining the certification.  Winborn made a motion to implement the raise. 

Outzen seconded the motion.  Roll Call 4 – 0.  Motion carried.   

 

JEWELL–A MAIN STREET COMMUNITY/615-617 MAIN STREET PURCHASE OFFER: 

Winborn made a motion to reject the purchase offer of $7,000.00 from the Jewell – A Main Street 

Community organization.  Lorenzen seconded the motion.  Roll Call 3 – 0, with Outzen 

abstaining.  Motion carried.   

 

RESOLUTION 21-14:  Young made a motion to approve Resolution 21-14, approving the 

appointment of Kaleb Morton to the Jewell Fire and Rescue Department.  Winborn seconded the 

motion.  Roll Call 4 – 0.  Motion carried.   

 

JEWELL CENTENNIAL COMMITTEE: The Jewell Centennial Committee was present to 

discuss the possibility of dissolving the organization.  Mayor Reiter will instruct City Attorney 

Deppe to work with the Committee to determine the necessary steps to dissolve the organization 

and inform the City Council of the process.   

 

TEAM IOWA SNOWMOBILER’S ROUTE REQUEST:  Winborn made a motion to approve 

the route request through the City of Jewell from Team Iowa Snowmobiler’s.  Young seconded 

the motion.  Roll Call 4 – 0.  Motion carried.  The approved route is the same as previous years.   

 

ADJOURN:  Winborn a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Young seconded the motion.   

The meeting was adjourned at 7:49 p.m.  

 

____________________________   ______________________________ 

Cathy Siefken, City Clerk             Leo Reiter, Mayor 


